Information on IT Managed Services Contract with Computer Aid Inc. (CAI)

1. CAI will set up their program for the state of Idaho during the month of January.
2. CAI will begin providing services on February 1, and agencies will be required to obtain new IT augmented staff and project staff through CAI beginning then.
3. As of February 1, 2022, all new agency needs for IT staff augmentation and IT project staff must be obtained from CAI, even though the IT Services contracts will still be in place through 3/31/22.
4. Current IT Services contractors were advised about how to sign up with CAI in a meeting with them on December 17, 2021.  So, there will be opportunities for them to respond to agency IT staff augmentation and IT project staff needs once CAI’s program is up and running.
5. Network size – initially it will only be the current IT services contractors, and we can expand it as time goes on.
6. Agencies are welcome to transition any existing PSO resource to be under the upcoming contract with CAI on or after February 1, 2022 or may continue using the existing resource under a current PSO if the agency and the IT Services contractor have extended the PSO.
7. Pricing (see “Pricing” link) is the Northwest Arctic pricing, by Position Title.  Note that there is a minimum and maximum rate, so, when you start obtaining resources under the contract with CAI, the vendors will respond with a price within the ranges listed there.
8. The Position Title to be used under the Northwest Arctic pricing schedule will be examined on a case-by-case basis to determine best fit each time an agency submits a request for a resource.
9. Note that there will be a $2.68 per resource per hour fee that CAI will charge for each resource provided under the contract.
10. CAI’s Master Agreement expires August 31, 2022, and Idaho’s contract (PADD20221028) will expire at the same time.  The Division of Purchasing will use the time that the Idaho contract is in place to determine the value of using the IT Managed Services contract versus what Idaho has experienced under the IT Services contracts.
a. The state of Idaho will determine during this time whether it would be best to award another contract under one or more NASPO ValuePoint Master Agreements for IT Managed Services, or go out with its own solicitation.
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